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Wisconsin OES 

Newsletter 

Vol V, issue 2                  August 2022 

************************************************************************************* 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

Brother Doug and I want to thank everyone that came to our WGM/WGP party or sent good thoughts that day 

for us, our committee did a wonderful job and we enjoyed the fellowship with our members and friends.  

We have had our Grand Officer School and District Deputy school training, so we are ready to come into the 

Chapters to help refresh memories on walking lines for different parts of the meeting.  Please remember that you 

are proving the chapter through your Grand Officer visit night, but you may continue to do so after by doing the full 

ceremony of proving, otherwise at least have your Conductresses check for dues cards. 

The exemplifications are coming up and we hope you can make one. We will be doing parts of the work and 

allow some break-out time where you can work with the star points for example and how to pick up their emblem 

(especially that Esther crown!) and other parts.  We want to thank the Chapters for hosting these for us!  Aug 6 at 

Melody Chapter Middleton; Aug 27 at Ellsworth Chapter Ellsworth; Sept 9 at Fidelity Chapter Appleton and Sept 10 

at Lake Lodge hosted by Wauwatosa Chapter. 

We are getting excited for the state trip to Washington DC on the bus, planned by our fabulous Marianne T! 

Watch for pictures on the Facebook page we go along!  We hope that if your Chapter is dark during the summer, you 

have had a chance to plan a get together with your members, 

maybe a picnic or group event to a baseball game or meal 

together! There are other Chapters that are meeting in the 

summer, plan a visit to them! 

There are also upcoming exchanges and Grand Chapter 

sessions for our surrounding states that can be signed up 

for.  We have the tristate exchange of 

Iowa/Minnesota/Wisconsin on Oct 1st, and the Grand Chapter 

sessions for Illinois and Michigan in early October. Let's support 

our Sisters and Brothers at their sessions and renew the 

friendships made at our spring exchanges! 

Congratulations to the Chapters that have read petitions.  

Our membership chair Sister Linda S is having fun with her 

traveling gnomes and penguin buddies.  She is willing to come 

to your Chapter and give a membership talk, she has some greet 

ideas!  Have a wonderful August! 

Gnomie giggles and penquin wiggles, 

Tammy, WGM and Doug, WGP 

Worthy Grand Matron  

Tammy Hundhausen 

3031 E. Grange Ave. #7 

Cudahy  WI  53110 

414-339-0196 

Tammywioes2022@gmail.com 
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Upcoming Events 

Aug 2 Eagle Chapter Celebrate Christmas in Aug; 

5:30pm potluck, then gift and cookie 

exchange.  Bring dish to pass, $5 gift and 

Christmas cookies 

Aug 3 Starlight Chapter Stated meeting at 7pm 

with Three Pillars Speaker 

Aug 6 Exemplification; Melody Middleton 

Aug 7-14 Washington DC Trip  

Aug 8 Willow River Chapter, New Richmond 

Initiation at 7pm 

Aug 8 No meeting at Lemonweir Chapter; 

meeting is changed to Aug 22 at 1pm with 

a salad luncheon at 11:30am.  A speaker 

from the USO will be at the luncheon. 

Aug 22 Fidelity Chapter, Appleton Initiation at 

6:30pm; light lunch at 5:15pm.  RSVP to 

Karen Kaas or Theda Andres PGM. 

Aug 27 Exemplification; Ellsworth 

Aug 31 Union Grove Chapter Initiation at 7pm 

Sept 9 Exemplification; Fidelity Appleton 

Sept 10 Exemplification; Lake Lodge Milwaukee 

******************************************* 

From Grand Secretary 

The Grand Chapter Office will be closed Aug 7 – Aug 

14 as the Grand Secretary will be on the WGM/WGP 

trip to Washington DC. 

***************************************** 
New Grand Representatives 

Congratulations to these members who recently 

received their Grand Representative commissions: 

Dottie Wolf, Florida (Lemonweir Chapter) 

Nancy Van Aman, Georgia (Melody Chapter) 

Erin LeSage, Washington (Everett Chapter) 

******************************************** 
Proficiency Testing 

You, too, can be the proud holder of a Proficiency Card 

or Station Certification card.  If you are interested in 

taking the Proficiency test or  station certification test, 

please contact PGM Kris Gruber-Twardy 

(krisoes2009@sbcglobal.net; 608-332-8281) or Deb 

Bower, Associate Grand Matron (sbnana98@gmail.com; 

608-692-7775).  They will start giving the tests this 

summer and would love to have you participate.  

Questions?  Email one or both of them and they’ll get 
back to you.  

Three Pillars News 
Concerts in the Park are back!  Free, family-

friendly fun!  Bring your lawn chair or sit at one of 

our picnic tables.  Enter and park at 36293 Sunset 

Drive, Dousman. 

• Saturday August 13, 2:00-3:00pm; Hartland 

Community Band 

• Sunday September 25; 1:30-3:00pm; Remember 

When Trio                     
**************************************** 

Lodge Rededication 
Labelle Lodge 84 of Viroqua Wisconsin will have 

two ceremonies to rededicate their Masonic 

Building.  

• August 20th, from 10am-2pm, the masonic 

lodge building will be rededicated with 

ceremonies. The building will be open for 

tours, there will be refreshments and other 

activities available. Please come join us in our 

celebration. 

• August 24 there will be a public open lodge 

with Grand Lodge Representatives present, 

please come help us celebrate Masonic style as 

our beautiful building will be 100 years old. 

For more information, please call Brother Chet 

Melcher 608 606 0651. 
*************************************** 

WI Eastern Star Foundation 
Have you found yourself facing financial 

hardship?  Do you know of a member of your Chapter 

who could use some financial assistance? There are 

many reasons why someone may need a helping 

hand.  As Wisconsin Eastern Star members, we are 

fortunate to have the Wisconsin Eastern Star 

Foundation; Sisters and Brothers from Wisconsin 

Chapters can apply for financial assistance. The 

Foundation is a separate entity from Grand Chapter; 

the business of the Foundation lies solely with the 

Board of Directors. The Foundation meets quarterly 

to review applications.  Applications are confidential 

and only reviewed by the members of the Foundation 

Board.  

The Foundation Board will be meeting in 

September.  Applications for financial assistance can 

be submitted at any time but need to be received at 

the Grand Chapter Office no later than Tuesday 

8/30 for consideration this quarter.   Applications can 

be received from your Chapter Secretary, the Grand 

Secretary or downloaded on the Wisconsin OES 

website (www.wioes.org under the Forms tab). 

mailto:krisoes2009@sbcglobal.net
mailto:sbnana98@gmail.com
http://wioes.org/
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Our WGM Sister Tammy and Electa Chapter Members 
invite you to support this worthwhile cause 
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AN INVITATION FROM OUR FRIENDS! 
GRAND COURT OF WISCONSIN 

ORDER OF THE AMARANTH 
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In Memoriam 
Henry S. Martin, MWGP 2018-2021 

Henry S. Martin, Jr. was born on March 10, 1939 to Henry S. Martin and Vera Adelle Aull Martin in Columbia 

S.C. At the age of ten months, the family moved to Chattanooga, TN, where he spent the next nine years. In 1948, 

the family moved back to Columbia. He graduated from Dreher High School, where he was active in the band 

program. As a HS senior, at the request of the USC Band Director, he played with the University of South Carolina 

band. He then attended the University of South Carolina and graduated with a BS degree, serving as Band President 

his senior year. He later received a MBA from the University of Dallas. 

He is predeceased by his parents, and a younger sister, Vera Lynne Martin Lewis. He is survived by his wife, 

Opal Faye Wall Martin and two nephews, Eric Martin Lewis and Scott Hayne Lewis, both of Greenville, S.C. & his 

Boston terrier, Rocky. 

Henry was initially brought to Dallas by Frito-Lay. He later joined Texas Pacific Oil, which was later bought by 

Sun Oil, and he retired from Sun Oil. He then joined UT Southwestern Medical Center, where he retired in 2009. 

For nine years, he taught night classes of Computer Science at Richland College, and was an Adjunct Professor of 

Computer Science at the Graduate School of Management of the University of Dallas. 

Henry loved music and was active in music for most of his life. After college, he formed a rock and roll band. In 

later years, he played with several community bands, two church orchestras, in addition to several groups affiliated 

with the Masonic fraternity. 

Henry was active in Masonry for most of his life, receiving his 60 year Service Award from both Texas and South 

Carolina Grand Lodges. In the York Rite, he was HP of Dallas Chapter #47 RAM, TIM of Dallas Council #18, and 

Commander of Indivisible Friends Commandery #13. Active in Scottish Rite, he received the 33rd degree IGH in 

2017. He was a member of Hella Temple Shrine, where he played in the Concert Band and Drum and Bugle Corps. 

He was awarded the Grand Cross of Color from the International Order of Rainbow for Girls and the Legion of 

Honor from DeMolay. 

Henry was active in The Order of The Eastern Star, serving as Worthy Patron of Edwin J. Kiest Chapter nine 

times. He served on many Texas Grand Chapter committees, including OES Home Endowment, Jurisprudence, and 

Purposes and Policies. He was Executive Chairman of the Texas Grand Chapter in 1996-97 and elected to serve as 

Worthy Grand Patron of Texas in 1998-99. He was then asked to serve as General Chairman for the 2012 General 

Grand Chapter Assembly held in Fort Worth. In 2012, he was elected by the General Grand Chapter as Right Worthy 

Grand Sentinel, elevated to Right Worthy Associate Grand Patron in 2015, and Most Worthy Grand Patron in 2018, 

serving three years as the top male officer of the worldwide organization. 

Henry received a number of accolades, including being named an Admiral in the Texas Navy by Governor 

George W. Bush. 

He loved his Boston terrier. Service Dogs were the number one 

charity of General Grand Chapter, Grand Chapter of Texas raised enough 

money to buy 3 Service Dogs in his honor and Henry had the honor to 

name them Bandit and Martin, Rosebud is in training. 

 

Father, we ask you to give us patience in affliction, 
faith during separation and courage for the sorrow 

that seems to engulf us.  Comfort those who have 
drunk from the cup of sorrow.  Strengthen the weak 
and grant that we may grow into further knowledge 

and understanding of Thee. 
 

From a prayer by Margo Helickson, Worthy Grand Chaplain  
at the Fiftieth Triennial, Washington, D.C 
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IOWA/WISCONSIN/MINNESOTA EXCHANGE 

ATTENDANCE AND MEAL RESERVATION FORM 


